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Dear Friends, 
 

The month of November marks several endings.  Outside we see 

leaves gathering on the ground and lawn.  What once was infused 

with life in hues of lush green now lies dried out and brittle before 

us.  Nature's cycle is marked by comings and goings, by endings 

and fresh starts. 

 

The church year, also called the liturgical year, follows this life-

cycle pattern of nature.  And so this month marks two such       

endings.  The first ending is All Saints Sunday on November 5, 

where we remember those who have died this past year.  We will 

read their names in worship, we will light a candle on their behalf, 

and we will give thanks for the gift of their life and the good they 

shared in giving of themselves.  That same day we will also       

celebrate communion, which is a foretaste of the great heavenly 

banquet in which all the saints of ages past and present join us at 

the table. 

 

The second ending is Christ the King Sunday on November 26.   

On this day, we end the liturgical year of the church and place at 

Christ's feet the sum total of what we have given and who we are.  

We take stock of where we have been faithful to Christ's call on 

our lives, we survey the harvest of what we have gathered in for 

him.  Have we surrendered to his claim on our body, on our 

goods, on our time, on our finances?  Have we been judicious and 

faithful stewards of the gifts he has entrusted us with?  These are 

the questions we ask on that day.  Moreover, this summing up of 

the past year also points us forward to the coming year and a     

renewed resolve to be better stewards and more faithful givers. 

 

Christ the King Sunday is also Stewardship Sunday.  On that 

day, we will bring forward our pledge cards.  We will have prayed 

over how much to give to God in terms of time, talent, and        

financial contributions.   And we will have responded to God's 

still small voice by looking and committing ahead. 
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As before, the pledge card invites your giving on three levels:  time, 

talent, and tithe.  As members of Christ's body, we will seek to share 

on all three levels.  One of our elders recently pointed out that our 

pledge is like a three-footed stool:  you take one leg away and it   

topples over.   

 

The first leg of stewardship is time.  So please consider in what 

ways you may want to give of your time.  Can you volunteer at our 

Community of Need Meal, at a Public Luncheon, with the Bed    

Ministry?  Are you willing to support worship and adult education 

with your regular presence and participation?  And, if you are  

homebound or unable to do so for other reasons, are there ways in 

which you can give of your time to build up Christ's body, such as in 

sending birthday notes to members, sharing a kind word by phone or 

in person, lifting up members and church staff in your daily prayers 

and letting them know of it. 

 
The second leg of stewardship is talent.  Each of us has talents, or 

spiritual gifts, that can build up the body of Christ, the church.  For 

some it may be the gift of hospitality, of wisdom, of discernment; 

for others it may be the gift of knowledge, of preaching and       

teaching, of evangelism.  Typically, we share these gifts in the    

context of the church's ministries, programs, and committees.  But 

often we may not even be aware of a specific gift until we ñjump in 

the pool.ò  Allow yourself to be open to serving in a ministry area or 

on a committee that may take you just a little out of your comfort 

zone.  Be bold to discover and to share your spiritual gifts. 

 

The third leg of stewardship is financial contributions.  Each of us 

has money, and yes, granted, some more than others.  But no matter 

how little we have, there is a place for contributing financially.  It 

may be as little as the cost of a take-out meal each week, but the 

practice of financially contributing to the church is a biblical and 

tangible way of giving unto the Lord.  In fact, it's a spiritual          

discipline that will make us more responsive in the hearing of God's 

word and more responsible in other affairs too.   

 

Make a joyful noise to the 

Lord, all the earth. Worship 

the Lord with gladness; 

come into his presence with 

singing. Know that the Lord 

is God. It is he that made 

us, and we are his; we are 

his people, and the sheep of 

his pasture. Enter his gates 

with thanksgiving and his 

courts with praise. Give 

thanks to him, bless his 

name. For the Lord is good; 

his steadfast love endures 

forever, and his faithfulness 

to all generations.  

            ~~Psalm 100:1-5 

     (NRSV) 
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So, given that stewardship has three legs, please consider financial 

giving to the church as the third and equally indispensable leg in 

your stewardship practice. 

 

May God grant us the courage to put into practice what He         

commends to us in scripture and to experience that in every ending 

there lies a fresh start.  For ñthe old and former way of thinking is 

gone, and a new and spirit-guided way of thinking and living has  

begunò in Christ. 

 

Praise God from whom all blessings flow! 

 

 

Annemarie S. Kidder 

Pastor 

 

 

 

Praise God, from whom all 

blessings flow; praise him, 

all creatures here below; 

praise him above, ye     

heavenly host; praise       

Father, Son, and Holy 

Ghost. Amen. 

                      (Doxology) 
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 A Message from the Music Director  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Choral Intern 

We welcome to the Sanctuary Choir our new Choral Intern, Logan Skidmore. 

Logan is a freshman at Monroe High School and is a tenor in the top choir at 

the school. Before coming on board as our choral intern, Logan was very     

committed to his own church, serving in many areas of the church's life. Now, 

he will be singing in our tenor section, helping the two men's sections learn 

notes, doing some conducting and singing solos. Please welcome Logan to our 

church and make him feel a part of our church family.  

   ~~Susan Barker, Director of Music 

Looking Ahead~~~Advent Recitals 

Coming in December will be the Advent Recitals which will 

be held on Wednesdayôs during the month of December in the 

Sanctuary between 12:15 p.m.-12:45 p.m.  

   

December 6-Sanctuary Choir & Sanctus Bell Choir 

December 13-To be announced 

December 20-Monroe Recorder Consort 
ðDirected by John Fedosky 

 

 

Please join us for this joyous time during the Advent season and invite your 

family, co-workers, and/or friends to hear the sounds of the season in a sacred 

setting. The public is invited to attend.  
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 Congregational Life  

 Adult Education in the Cairl Room  

 

 

 
November 5-Dallas Dieckman will continue our study of the         

Reformation with Ulrich Zwingli, church reformer in Zurich,       

Switzerland. 

 

 

November 12-Dallas Dieckman will introduce us to John Knox, a Scottish   

reformer who started the Presbyterian church. 

 

 

 

November 19-Pastor Annemarie will offer an overview of the work of John Calvin, the  

father of the Reformed tradition. 

 

November 26-No Adult Education due to the Hanging of the Greens on Christ the King 

and Stewardship Sunday.  

 

Coming in December: Old Testament Prophecies of Christ with Pastor Annemarie 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

 

Hanging of the Greens 
 

We hope that everyone joins us after Worship on November 26 to help with the ñHanging 

of the Greensò between 12:15-3:00 p.m. Please dress casual for Worship and bring the 

whole family or a friend to help in decorating the church for the upcoming advent season. 

After decorating there will be a soup lunch provided. 

Reformation 500 years 1517-2017 
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 A Note From the Worship Committee  
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Poinsettia Order Form 

Christmas is just around the corner!  Please help to decorate our Sanctuary with 

a ñwaveò of red this Advent for December Sundays of the 17th and 24th.   

 

The following will be available: 

A 6ò potted poinsettia with a foil wrap and a bow for $11.00.  

Please submit payment with your order.    

 

Orders must be received by Sunday, December 10th.  Fill out the order form 

in the bulletin or call Sara in the office at 734-242-1545 to order.  Please submit 

checks together with your order form in the offering plate. Checks may be 

made out to First Presbyterian Church. Please feel free to take your plant 

home after the worship service on December 24th.  

 

My poinsettia is -------- 

In Honor of _____________________________________________ 

 

In Memory of ___________________________________________ 
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 Weekly Bible Studies  

  

Wednesday Evening  

 

 

 

 

Starting on Wednesday, November 1, at 6:00 p.m., we will kick  off a 

new Bible Study group. We will be studying ñExperiencing Godôs  

Presence,ò which is part of the Jesus Calling series by Sarah Young. 

The group will be facilitated by Kate McCoppin and will meet weekly 

in the Library on Wednesday at 6:00 p.m. throughout the month. Please 

bring a friend! 
 

 

 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~  

 

Thursday Morning  

We meet each Thursday, at 10:00 a.m. for a Bible Study entitled, 

ñPutting Jesus Firstò based on Sarah Youngôs Jesus Calling series with 

Elder Alice Kostoff as our teacher. We are growing in numbers each 

week as we are growing in Christ so much that we are moving into the 

Cairl Room to meet.  

          

New 
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Prayer Shawl Ministry:  We are meeting in the      

Library every Tuesday at 11:00 a.m. Yarn and patterns 

are available. Shawls are given to members who are ill 

or hospitalized.  If you are  interested in knitting or 

crocheting and would like to take part in this ministry, 

please come and join us or contact Becky O'Bryan or 

Cheryl Eder. This is open to the Public.  

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~  

Martha Mary Circle will be meeting on November 13 at 1:00 p.m. in the Cairl Room. 

Hope you can join us for this time of fellowship. 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

Rhythmic Ringers 

Our new youth handbell choir meets each Tuesday at 5:00 p.m. under 

the direction of Charlotte Frary. New ringers are sought and encouraged 

to attend. 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

Thank you 

Many, many thanks to everyone that helped make the Soup and Salad Luncheon such a success. 

Thanks to Gary for putting the sign in and out; and to Paul and John for the receiving of salads 

and helping in the dining room; and to George for dishwashing and the myriads of odds and ends.  

A huge thanks to all the ladies who help make the soups, do set-up, serve, and clean up. You are 

all wonderful! 

Last, but not least, we sure do appreciate all the members of the congregation who make all those 

delicious salads and donate groceries. It is a whole church effort. 

The proceeds from this luncheon are earmarked for helping Paulaôs House and the Family     

Counseling Center as they celebrate Christmas. 

We welcome ideas and suggestions from you for future projects. Again, we canôt say thank you 

enough!                   -Helyn Schroeder-Chairman of Martha Mary Circle 
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Annemarie S. Kidder, PhD  

Saturday, November 11, 9:30am -12:30pm 

Suggested Offering: $25  

 

The early Christians had as their only Scriptures the Old Testament.   With that only 

Jewish images and theological concepts were used and appropriated so as to explain the 

incarnation, the mystery of God becoming human, and the notion of God forming a chosen 

people and a new creation.   This session will explore several key concepts of the Jewish 

faith tradition as it existed in Jesus' day.   Such key concepts include creation, covenant, 

redemption, sacrifice, atonement, along with the Law and key leaders of the Jewish      

people, such as Abraham, Moses, and David.   These concepts are largely lost to us today, 

but they are crucial in order to better understand the metaphors and symbolism used by 

the Apostle Paul and found throughout the majority of the New Testament.  
 

Annemarie S. Kidder, PhD, IHM Associate , is an ordained Presbyterian pastor and has 

taught courses in philosophy, ethics, and Sacred Scripture on the university level.  She is the 

author and translator of several books on the New Testament, historical theology, and the   

spiritual disciplines.  

 

 

Visitation North Spirituality Center 7227 Lahser Road, Bloomfield Hills, MI 48301         

Phone: (248) 433-0950 Email: visitationnorth@ihmsisters.org   website: visitation.north.org  

4ÈÅ *Å×ÉÓÈ 2ÏÏÔÓ ÏÆ /ÕÒ #ÈÒÉÓÔÉÁÎ 
&ÁÉÔÈ 

http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=Annemarie+kidder&id=4B9CDCDDC18564F423EE3DBD46111F92E6676C14&FORM=IQFRBA
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Flower Calendar 
We have a flower calendar on the table in the Narthex.  If you would like to 

give flowers for any given Sunday in  honor or memory of a loved one,  

please mark your name on the calendar and contact  the church office for   

details by calling 734-242-1545. You may take the flowers home after     

worship or leave them to be taken to one of our  shut-in  members. 

Prayer Team:  The prayer team, consisting of 

eleven members, is being headed up by Lois 

Barnes.  Please  contact Lois either by text, 

phone, or  e-mail for prayer requests.  All prayer 

requests will be kept confidential.   

Birthday List 

We had a great response to our request in the bulletin to gather birthdays to further  

congregational fellowship. If you have not already filled out a birthday slip yet please 

complete it and place it in the birthday box in the narthex. A list of birthdays for each 

month will now be included in our monthly newsletters. Please feel free to send one  

another cards or notes of birthday well wishes. 

 

 
  

 Greg Hunter   November 2 

 Molly Heisler  November 3 

 Janet Spence  November 10 

 John Chesman  November 12 

 Mary DeSloover  November 14 

 Gary Follbaum  November 22 

Saturday Night Socialites will be meeting this month on November 18 @ 5:30 in the 

Fellowship Hall.  It is the same evening of the Downtown Monroe Tree Lighting. All    

widows, widowers and other singles are welcome.  

tel:(734)%20242-1545
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First Presbyterian Church of Monroe extends our    

Christian sympathies to the family and friends of      

Irene Drouillard, who joined the Church Triumphant on 

October 26. Please keep them in your thoughts and 

prayers.  

 

 

Cheese Ball and Fruitcake Orders  

The Martha Mary Circle will start selling their 

Cheese Balls on October 29 for their annual sale.   

Order forms will be available in the Welcome      

Center, the CE Lobby, or see Judy Chesman. Our    

choices are the same as last year (Celebration   

Cheddar, Chipped Beef, Cookies and Cream).       

Orders will be delivered on Sunday, November 12. 

Charlotte Frary will also be selling her fruit cakes. You can order them with 

the Cheese Balls. 

Staff 

 
Rev. Dr. Annemarie Kidder, Pastor 
akidder@monroefirst.org 

Suzanne Bondie, Financial Secretary 

sbondie@monroefirst.org 

Susan Barker, Director of Music  

sbarker@monroefirst.org 

Sara Jones, Administrative Assistant 
info@monroefirst.org 

Gary Bogedain, Sexton 

Suzanne Bondie, Childcare 

Amy Morgan, Childcare 

 

Chair Yoga 

Chair Yoga with Chantelle will be held 

every Wednesday at 9:30 a.m. The cost 

is $7.00 per class and is open to women 

and men.  

Menôs Breakfast 

A Menôs Breakfast will be on Saturday, 

November 11, at 8:30 a.m. in the        

Fellowship Hall. Please sign up in the CE 

Lobby.  

With Sympathies and Prayers  
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Thanksgiving Baskets 

Now is the time of year we begin to think 

about all the things we have to be thankful for 

and become prayerful for those who do not. 

Once again, the Deacons, along with some 

help from our friends on Mission/Outreach, 

will be collecting food and distributing 

Thanksgiving Baskets for those who are not as fortunate as we are. 

The Deacons will be purchasing all the perishable items for the baskets. If you 

would like to donate non-perishable items for the baskets we have a list of 

items needed in the CE Lobby. Some of the items include: jam/jelly, cereal, 

soup, green beans, corn, stuffing, gravy mix, jello, cake mix, frosting. You may 

leave your donations in the baskets by the sign. We would like to have all    

non-perishable donations by November 1st so we can purchase any additional 

items that may be needed. We will be purchasing the perishable items 

the Friday before delivery, November 17. We will be packing the baskets on 

Saturday, November 18 at 9:00 a.m. in the Fellowship Hall and between    

10:30 a.m.-12:00 p.m. we will be delivering the baskets to the families. Please         

remember to invite the families to worship with us when delivering the baskets. 

If you have any questions, please feel free to ask one of your deacons, or a 

member of the Outreach Committee. Thanks to all for supporting this     

Thanksgiving gift. 

            ð Jennifer Larkins, Deacon and Ann Lux, Co-Chair of                 

        Mission and Outreach 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

Veteranôs Day ~ November 11, 2017 

 

We want to wish all of our veterans who have 

served to protect our country a very Happy      

Veteranôs Day. We appreciate you serving to   

protect our freedom at home and abroad. 
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The Stewardship of Space--Renting Church Rooms 

Many churches lease or rent a portion of their facilities.  When the churches 

were built, there were many more people attending church and fewer          

alternatives available.  Today, church buildings tend to be far bigger than they 

need to be. 

This is also true for our own church building.  And so, several months ago, 

our  session voted to approve the renting of some of our church space.  The 

rooms  available are on the mezzanine level, formerly the Youth Room and 

the Session Room, along with the bathrooms right across the hall. The other 

available rooms are on the second floor of the CE wing, right down the hall 

from the choir room. 

There are many potential options for the use of that space, such as a            

pre-school, a learning center, a non-profit agency, or a private business.  So, 

please get the word out to your friends and family and acquaintances.          

Together we can be responsible stewards of what God has entrusted us with.  

For questions, please contact the church office or Pastor Annemarie.  

                                       ~~The Property and Finance Committees 



 

 

Finance News  

 

Why Give to the Church?  

 

We are responsible for the things and the people entrusted to us by God.      

Parents are responsible for their children, employers for their employees, 

church members for the care and well -being of one another.  As Christians we 

are also responsible for the place in which we worship and the means of doing 

ministry, such as program materials, utilities, and staff salaries.  

This coming month leading up to Stewardship Sunday on November 26 , 

please consider the four biblical principles of stewardship (from Faith Work &         

Economics) 

1.  The principle of ownership  

 Psalm 24: The earth is the LORD's and everything in it, the world, and 

all who live in it.  

 In the beginning of Genesis, God creates everything and puts Adam in 

the Garden to work it and to take care of it.  It is clear that man was created to 

work and that work is the stewardship of all of the creation that God has given 

them.  This is the fundamental principle of biblical stewardship.  God owns 

everything, we are simply managers or administrators acting on his behalf.  

Stewardship is the commitment of one's self and possessions to God's service.  

2.  The principle of responsibility  

 We are called as God's stewards to manage that which belongs to God.  

While God has graciously entrusted us with the care, development, and          

enjoyment of everything he owns as his stewards, we are responsible to       

manage his holdings well and according to his desires and purposes.  

3.  The principle of accountability  

 A steward is one who manages the possessions of another.  We are all 

stewards of the resources, abilities and opportunities that God has entrusted to 

our care and one day each of us will be called to give an account for how we 

have managed what the Master has given us.  This is the maxim taught by the 

Parable of the Talents.   
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Finance News  

 

4.  The principle of reward  

 Colossians 3:23-24:  Whatever you do, work at it with all your heart, as 

working for the Lord, not for men, since you know that you will receive an            

inheritance from the Lord as a reward.  

 The Bible shows us in the parables that faithful stewards who do the       

master's will with the master's resources can expect to be rewarded incompletely 

in this life, but fully in the next.  As Christians in the 21st century we need to 

embrace this larger biblical view of stewardship, which goes beyond church 

budgets or building projects, though important; it connects everything we do 

with what God is doing in the world.   

As you meditate on each of these four principles that our Lord gave us, let Him 

speak to you in regard to how you will support our church this coming year with 

your gifts of time, talent, and financial resources.  

 

                        ñCharlotte Frary, Chair of Finance Committee  
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